
 

16/05/2025 

Headteacher Message 

 



 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a fantastic week we’ve had here at Stone Bay! Our students have been busy with a 

range of wonderful activities, from showing exceptional kindness to each other to naming 

our new feathered friends in the school garden. We’re thrilled to announce that the chickens 

now have names, thanks to the creative votes from our students. Welcome to Eggatha, 

Henrietta, Lemon, Snowball, Mabel, and Nugget – our new clucking companions! 

This week, we also celebrated Kindness Day, and it was heartwarming to see the positive 

interactions and thoughtful gestures across all classes: 

• Seagull Class practiced turn-taking and sharing, creating a welcoming and friendly 

atmosphere for everyone. 

• Falcon Class made Seagull pupils feel incredibly welcomed and included – a big thank 

you to them for embodying the spirit of kindness so well! 



• Chaffinch Class focused on acts of kindness like giving hugs, saying kind things, 

smiling, waving, and helping each other out. They also made presents to share with 

friends. 

• Crow Class created thoughtful pictures and crafted special gifts from Lego or clay to 

give to each other, spreading joy and appreciation. 

• Heron Class had a great time playing together in the park and participating in 

kindness-themed activities in the classroom. 

• Starling Class made beautiful kindness cards for every member of Crow Class, 

including the teachers – a simple yet powerful way to brighten someone’s day. 

• Kingsgate Class took kindness to another level by making drinks for each other and 

staff, asking what they would like, and serving with a smile. It was a lovely moment of 

connection and care! 

In addition to the kindness-themed activities, Kingsgate students also explored the concept 

of family, sharing photos and using PECS or verbal communication to tell their peers about 

their families. It was truly wonderful to see the students proudly displaying their family 

photos and engaging in meaningful conversations about loved ones. 

A very special thank you goes out to Jayne and Jenny, two of our dedicated teachers who 

generously volunteered their time to support our students and their families on what was 

truly a holiday of a lifetime. Their care and commitment to our pupils were evident 

throughout, and we are so grateful to have them as part of the Stone Bay team. 

We also extend a heartfelt thank you to Kayleigh and Gary (Thor’s mum and grandad) for 

connecting us with the wonderful charity The Royal Antediluvian Order of Buffaloes, who 

made this unforgettable holiday possible. Their kindness and generosity brought so much joy 

to our children and families, and we are immensely appreciative of their support. You can 

learn more about the incredible work this charity does by visiting their website here. 

As always, thank you for your continued support and encouragement. We are so proud of 

our Stone Bay students for embracing kindness and creating a positive school environment 

and so Grateful to have such excellent staff and wonderful families. 

Wishing you all a restful weekend and hopefully a warm one, Jane  

https://raob-cyprus.org/


Stone Bay families 

 

 



 



School Events Calendar  

 

Weekly Attendance  

 

This weeks attendance was 92% 🏆⭐⭐ 

https://www.stonebayschool.co.uk/calendar/?calid=1&pid=8&viewid=1


INTEROCEPTION CURRICULUM 

 

 

All class teams have now completed their initial training in Interoception.  

Interoception is the sense that allows us to notice our body signals, like a growling stomach, 

racing heart, tense muscles or full bladder. When we notice these body signals, our brain 

uses them as clues to our emotions.  

Interoception helps us to feel many important emotions such as calm, pain or anxiety.  

Differences in Interoception are very common and lead to challenges and confusion about 

how somebody is feeling. Our pupils' interoceptive awareness can be over or under sensitive 

or distorted. This can mean that they may experience stronger or weaker   feelings or that 

they are confused about how they are feeling.  

The good news is, we can help because Interoceptive Awareness is highly changeable!  

We can support our pupils with practicing body awareness and modelling and teaching the 

language to describe body sensations and feeling.  

With that we are working towards:  



NOTICING BODY SIGNALS -> UNDERSTANDING FEELINGS BETTER -> LINKING THIS TO 

HELPFUL ACTIONS 

 

Class teams are now including Interoceptive Awareness Builders into their day.  

These are fun practical activities and experiments that focus on one part of the body.  

At the moment our focus are hands and fingers. We are using our hands and fingers for lots 

of things throughout the day and pupils are experiencing temperature, pressure, texture etc.  

Staff model lots of different words to describe all the different feelings we can have in our 

hands. You can have a go at home, too! 

Have a go at one of our 'daily activities' and talk about how it makes your hands and fingers 

feel.  

Soon we will move on to different body parts and we will let you know so you can continue 

joining in at home. 



 

 

Signs of the week 

 



 

Spotlight on Kingfisher class 

 

This term our topic is Dinosaurs! 



We have been learning how to request ingredients for dinosaur habitat trays, how to take 

turns in stage 3 attention autism sessions, how to look after our bodies in this lovely sunny 

weather, what makes us feel calm and happy and much, much more!  

We are reading the book How to Look After Your Dinosaur by Jason Cockcroft. We have 

particularly enjoyed opening sensory eggs to hatch dinosaurs and giving them baths.  

We are developing our rights by exercising our rights to play, participate in cultural and 

creative arts, (article 31) and to actively participate in the community (article 23) through 

contributing to the whole-school flower display.  

This week, our school has been taking part in a walking challenge. We have been thoroughly 

enjoying taking part in the Daily Mile with the rest of the school community; doing this every 

morning has helped us make sure we stay fit and healthy. We have also joined other classes 

across the school to go for walks and trips to Ramsgate Leisure Centre.  

 

The best thing about being in our class is playing together - from secret handshakes to 

exploring sensory trays, water play in the class garden and outdoor play equipment, there is 

always something new and exciting to discover when we are together.  

Next term, we are learning about keeping fit, just in time to train for Sports Day!  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

We are a UNICEF rights respecting school 

 

https://www.unicef.org.uk/what-we-do/un-convention-child-rights/?sisearchengine=284&siproduct=Campaign_G_02_Our_Work&gclid=EAIaIQobChMI_ur39sXO-gIV4IBQBh25NgoVEAAYAyAAEgIZXvD_BwE


Star of the week 

 

 



Holiday Food Vouchers - Free School Meals  

 

Holiday food vouchers will be sent out by email for pupils who receive free school meals on 

Tuesday 20th May.  

If you have any issues accessing your voucher and would like it printed and sent home, please 

contact the office. 

If your child currently doesn't recieve free school meals but you think they should, you can 

check eligibility and apply via this link  

**All pupils in reception  - year 2 automatically recieve free school meals, this is called 

universal free school meals, however unless you have applied online with KCC you won't be 

eligible to recieve holiday vouchers.** 

https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools/free-school-meals


Our Residential Provision  

 

 This weeks Residential Standard is Standard 9: Good quality sleeping accommodation is 

provided for children. It is well organised and responsive to children’s needs and is 

managed with ongoing assessments of risk (which should be documented) and the 

findings acted upon to reduce risk for all children. Accommodation gives children 

appropriate privacy, taking into account sex, age and any individual needs. Where children 

share a bedroom, they are able to express a preference about who they share with. To 

minimise disruption the school should aim to avoid mixing accommodation arrangements 

for children on longer placements and those on short breaks. 

All of the children have their own bedrooms which they have personalised with a theme of 

their choosing, including soft furnishings, bedding, paint colour and pictures which they 

have chosen. The bedrooms are furnished with good quality tough furniture and we have 

recently purchase a large amount of furniture to ensure we are giving our residents the best 

possible facilities. The allocation of rooms has been thought about and different sex groups 

have their rooms allocated in different areas of the provision, with the girls on the top floor 

(penthouse suite!). There are also extra measures in place to allow privacy such as separate 

toilets and washing facilities for the different sex groups. Although they also have lots of 

time together in communal areas. The communal areas of the flats are furnished and 

decorated to a high standard. Any maintenance issues that are found and highlighted as 

needing works to be done, is done so in a timely manner and to a high standard. We have 

recently purchased air conditioning units to put in some of the residents bedrooms, as the 

age of the building and the skylight windows sometimes make the rooms either too hot or 

too cold!  

We don't accommodate any short breaks within the school, this reduces the anxiety for 

those who stay with us for the week as they don't see others leaving after a short stay.  



Please see the link to our website where you can see our STATEMENT OF PURPOSE. It has 

lots of photos and information. 

 

This week the flats have been engaging in activities where they benefit from sensory 

stimulation. 

On wednesday the flats joined together in the sunshine for some outdoor play. We had 

bubbles, a parachute, trampolines and sensory bean bags. All of the equipment enhanced 

their sensory experience, and promoted cognitive development.  

By incorporating sensory elements into our outdoor play, we encourage our students to 

explore their senses more, promoting a sense of freedom and independence. As well as this, 

it provided opportunities for social interaction and communication. Some of our students 

engaged with one another, encouraging each other to hold onto the parachute so that the 

ball would stay on, whilst others enjoyed talking about the kite flying in the sky, others 

interacted with one another by one student making the bubbles and another popping 

them!  

Kingsgate flat focussed on families as well this week, the students completed individual 

family houses (who lives in my house activity) which they then discussed with peers, naming 

who their family members are, and whether it was their mum or brother etc. The students 

were really proud of their family houses!  

Lastly to work towards our independent living, the students have been making their own 

drinks and supper, however on Thursday to celebrate kindness day we challenged the 

students to ask and make a peer a drink instead. The students did an excellent job, and felt 

happy when receiving their drink from their friend.  

Next week, we are hoping to take a trip to the park (weather permitting) to play in the play 

area and collect some pine cones. As it is world bee day on the 20th we are going to make 

pine cone bumble bees to hang on the tree in our horticulture area.  

Have a lovely weekend 

The residential team 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lNQethQm-Bz8kpOcyCOK9cofYrw5nHI6/view


 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 

      Sun Safety: Keeping Our Children Safe in the Sun 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

With the warmer months upon us, it’s a great time to remind ourselves of some simple yet 

essential steps to keep our children safe and protected from the sun. While sunshine is vital 

for our well-being, too much exposure can be harmful, especially for young and sensitive 

skin. Here are some practical tips to help ensure our children enjoy the sun safely: 

1. Apply Sunscreen Regularly: 

• Choose a broad-spectrum sunscreen with at least SPF 30. 

• Apply generously 20 minutes before going outside and reapply every two hours, 

especially after swimming or sweating. 

1. Stay Hydrated: 

• Encourage children to drink plenty of water throughout the day to prevent 

dehydration. 

• Keep a reusable water bottle handy and refill it regularly. 

1. Dress for Protection: 

• Opt for lightweight, long-sleeved clothing, and wide-brimmed hats to shield the skin 

and face. 

• Sunglasses with UV protection can help protect young eyes from harmful rays. 

1. Seek Shade: 

• Encourage play in shaded areas, especially between 11 am and 3 pm when the sun’s 

rays are strongest. 

• Consider using umbrellas or pop-up tents during outdoor activities. 

1. Be Sun Smart – Lead by Example: 



• Set a positive example by following sun safety practices yourself. Children are more 

likely to adopt these habits when they see adults doing the same. 

By taking these simple steps, we can ensure that our children stay safe, happy, and protected 

while enjoying the sunshine. If you have any concerns or would like more information, 

please feel free to reach out to the school office. 

Stay safe and enjoy the sunny days ahead! 

 

 

 

1 - Spotlight on Kayla 

My name is Mikala, but most people call me Kayla 

I have been working at Stone Bay for almost a year - it's gone by so fast! 

I work as the Parakeet class teacher 



The thing I love most about working here is here are so many things! Every day is different; 

the children are amazing; the fact that every member of staff always gives 100% trying to 

ensure the children are happy and feel safe, whilst learning important life skills... I could go 

on, but safe to say there's no place I would rather be than Stone Bay! I love it here      

Our Vision, Mission & Values 

 

Our school vision is to provide an outstanding, nurturing, learning environment, where all 

our pupils can achieve their full potential and progress to lead happy and fulfilling lives.  

Our mission is to provide each and every pupil with the best possible education, delivered in 

an environment that is supportive, caring and safe. “Getting it right for every pupil”                               

At Stone Bay we focus on Evolving Excellence in all that we do, working towards making our 

school the best it can be for pupils, staff and families. We are creating lasting Trust with all 

our stakeholders, Empowering each other to learn and grow. By adhering to policies and 

clear processes we ensure Fairness and transparency in our decision making and actions, 

whilst ensuring we are Collaborating with others and always looking for ways to help each 

other to deliver excellence for our pupils.  



Click here for our term dates 

 

https://www.stonebayschool.co.uk/calendar/?calid=1&pid=8&viewid=1
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